

April 2021

OCUS Field

Dear Friends,

Greetings in the name of the Lord! We pray each of you are doing well as you serve the Lord with gladness. What a joy it is to share this update with you. We count it an honor and privilege to be busy in the work of the Lord. Since our last update, we have done our best to stay busy.

We are currently finishing the layout and graphic portion of the next *Focus on the Field* magazine. Within the next few days it should make its way to the printer for printing. We look forward to sharing this issue with you. The theme has to do with prayer. What a blessing it was to read the articles as I was doing the layout and be reminded of the power of prayer!

We have also been busy with several other special projects. In the first quarter of this year, we have approved two new missionary families. I have been working with one family especially to prepare their materials such as prayer cards, letterhead, and a banner. It is so exciting to see these new missionary families beginning deputation.

In the month of February, I was blessed to travel to Buffalo, Wyoming, to help the Buffalo Baptist Church set up an internet radio station. What a joy to have part in another station sharing the Gospel literally around the world by way of the internet! I was also reminded of the vast beauty of the western United States but also of the great need for the Gospel in the west. Will you help us pray for labourers to go plant churches in the West? The need is so great. While there, Bro. Robertson mentioned town after town with no Gospel preaching church and other places where they have a building but no preacher. Who will go?

Speaking of labourers, this year we are once again making plans to host the Georgia Youth Fellowship here at the Home Office. We look forward to having a great number of young people on the property. Please join us in praying that God would deal with their hearts and call labourers to His harvest fields. We are also planning once again to host our first annual Reach The World Youth Conference on Saturday, June 19. We had planned to have this event last year but had to postpone it. Again, we are asking the Lord to work in the lives of young people to call them to missions. For more information about the Youth Conference, you can visit our website at www.mwbm.org. You will find registration information there as well.

We have been blessed to take part in several Missions Sundays as well as do some pulpit supply. We praise the Lord for these open doors and pray He will continue to open doors for us. If we could be a blessing to your church, please do not hesitate to contact us.

We also have a praise. We have been praying about upgrading our van for several months. The Lord directed us to a really nice van recently, and we are thankful for His blessings. If you would like to help with this purchase, you can contribute to our vehicle fund at Macedonia.

We count it a joy to partner with you as we strive to be a help and a blessing to our missionaries and spread the Gospel around the world. Pray for open doors as we seek to serve the Lord and promote world evangelism and Macedonia World Baptist Missions.

Serving Him with gladness, Travis, Wendy, Seth, Ethan, & Ashlyn Campbell